
Minutes from September 11th 2017 PTO meeting 
 
Welcome-Lara Moeller 
 
Opening prayer-Lara Moeller 
 
Introductions-Lara Moeller 
 
Attendance-20 people were in attendance 
 
Treasurer Report-Stephanie Cooper 
Expense report was handed out to everyone at the meeting. 
 
Principals report-Mrs. Kincaid 
The school passed the accreditation! Scott Irvin the kid whisper has been hired to 
assess how students are moving about the building, lunch procedures, recess, 
before school. He will be training on strategies with the teachers first on Thursday 
and will go live with the students on Friday. This is to keep everyone safe, avoid 
bullying and negative behavior, and to help our school be the best it can be. 
Doors to the school will not be unlocked until 7:30am every morning. New school 
website is coming. Verbal one call once a week and email will continue every 
Friday. The school year is going really well so far! If anyone has any questions or 
concerns they can call or email Mrs. Kincaid at anytime. Star reader tests will be 
starting this week and next for k-3. We have a new school title 1 teacher and her 
name is Kristen King. She will be helping with the third grade guarantee! Mrs. 
Kincaid is asking Father John for permission for the location of buddy bench that 
was purchased by PTO. This will be helpful during recess time. The BBE info will 
soon be available on the new website.  
 
Old Business- 
Aubrey Brickner won the Kindle Fire 
Shannon Wolfe $30 I-tunes g.c.  
Nina Sutherland $15 I-tunes g.c.  
$1,000 was won from Dayton Metro and that will go towards prayer family 
activities such as painting rocks, etc.  
 
New Business- 
Read-a-thon will kick off on Nov. 6th and run until the 17th. We will have people 
in the community come to the school to read. Examples-Father John, police 
officer, fire fighter, etc. Letter will go home in October. 
Teacher gifts will be purchased.  
Teachers are enjoying the new laminator that was purchased by PTO. 
Student directory-we are in need of someone else to take over for next year. 
PTO will be sponsoring conference dinner on Oct. 12th, Jan 11th, and in the 



spring. 
Spirit Wear-we will stick to school colors.  
Discussed field day shirts. Nothing decided yet. 
Possibly fine chocolates for spring fundraiser 
Mrs. Stoffel will attend every meeting along with Mrs. Kincaid. 
All meeting will be at the new time 6pm 
Jeans day passes handed out to every parent that attended.  
	


